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Charles J. Cotnoir

15 September 2007
Thank you for your letter of August 23 telling me that the Appeals Management Center would be developing additional evidence concerning my appeal.
As far as I know, there have not been any additional treatments for my service connected and increased ratings for hearing loss, nor are there any records that have not already been submitted by the VA.

I have not been treated by any non-VA doctors for hearing loss. 
I am submitting letters from friends and associates testifying to evidence of the loss of my hearing ability.

My own statement again reiterates that I have increasingly been losing hearing ability in both my left and right ears.  My statements from my previous statements have not changed.

In regards to my military service, please see my previous statements and flight physical records, in regards to my annual aircrew hearing tests, wherein, among other things, my hearing baseline was adjusted because of my inability to pass the hearing portion of my flight physical. This was the first indication that my hearing was being degraded by my military service.
I would also like to point out that I have met the db threshold for hearing disability in my right ear on my last hearing test.

I hereby certify that the information I have given is true to he best of my knowledge and belief.

 Thank You,
Charles J. Cotnoir

==============================================================   
Enclosures: Letters
List of Letter Writers:
JoAnn Murphy - Veterans Agent
Chris Henry – Supervisor: Terminal Agent, Woods Hole, Martha’s Vineyard, & Nantucket Steamship Authority
Winn Davis – Employer – County Manager, Dukes County, Massachusetts 
 Frank Baird - Friend

